Steven Sepe

From:

Margaret Armani < margaretarmani@gmail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, March 2, 2025 1:16 PM

To:

House Health and Human Services Committee

Subject:

My Support for Bill H-5351

Dear Members of the House Health and Human Services Committee,

I am writing to express my strong support for Bill 5351, which ensures that highly qualified aesthetic nurses can continue to provide the exceptional care that patients like myself have come to trust. I do not want to be forced to go to a different provider because of this bill.

I have been seeing my aesthetic care nurse for over 10 years. During that time I have watched her continue to improve her own education and academic credentials as well as provide outstanding service as a provider to her patients. I have received better care and more attention to detail from my aesthetic nurse practitioner than I have received from previous doctors that I have seen in the past. Having someone work on your face or body requires a huge amount of trust. Also, knowing that your aesthetic care provider will always keep your best interests in mind is incredibly important. I can think of no one that has those capabilities other than my current aesthetic care nurse practitioner

I urge you to support Bill 5351 to protect patient choice, continuity of care, and access to skilled aesthetic professionals. This legislation is essential to ensuring that patients can continue to receive safe, high-quality treatments from experienced providers they trust. Again, I do not want to be forced to go to a different provider because of this bill.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Margaret Armani 93 Ross Hill Road Charlestown, RI 02813